
From the Dean’s Pen … 
 

Dear Members and Friends of Trinity Cathedral, 
 

G race and Peace be with you from our risen Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Amen. 
 

As I finish up some vacation time with the end of October, take in the beauty of this 

Autumn time of year, and now move into my sabbatical leave, I am very much aware of the 

many blessings that I have had and continue to experience. The greatest blessing is having 

the love and support of so many of you, and the privilege of growing in faith together. 

Though the journey of our lives are challenging, our Lord never promised it would be easy, so he promised to 

always be with us. It is with that faith that we continue our earthly pilgrimage and spiritual journey.  We learn, 

we grow, we are transformed, and as we look back, it has been indeed a rich and 

wonderful journey! And so we step forward with gratitude. 
 

It has been said that the lesson of this Autumn season is that the leaves teach us “to 

let go.” We take memories and the blessings with us, and we allow God to continue to 

unfold the path ahead where once again fertile fields are to be found. My prayers 

abound for each of you as I ask for your continued prayers also.  
 

With gratitude and great blessings, 

Father William+ 
+ + + 

 

FINAL SUNDAYS. Father William will be with us for the 11:00 AM Eucharist on both Sundays, November 7 and 

14.  We will celebrate All Saints’ Sunday on November 7th with baptisms. We will have a guest deacon, Rev. 

Susie Palmer from Scottsdale, Arizona, as well as Father Julius serving at the altar. On November 14th we will be 

marking the Reception of 15 New Members. Father Julius will be doing a Blessing of “Godspeed and Farewell” 

for Father William after the Post Communion prayer. At the close of the Service Father William will be offering 

individual blessings from the font. 

+ + + 
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From Canon Ruth  

                               Generosity 

Recently I ran across some notes I took in 2011 while I was attending a church confer-
ence in California.  The speaker was Mark Allan Powell, a New Testament exegete and 
(now retired) seminary professor.  He was speaking on the well-known passage in 
Matthew 6:21, which reads, “For where your treasure is, there your heart will be also.”  
This passage is often misquoted, or perhaps intentionally misunderstood.  Folks turn it 
around and say, “Where your heart is, that’s where your treasure is.”  It seems to make 
good sense.  For instance, if your heart is with your family, you will pour your treasures 
into their welfare and interests.  If your heart is with your work, there you will focus your resources.  If your 
heart is with your alma mater . . .  You get the idea.  Matthew is cannier, however, about human behavior.  If 
we wait until our heart is committed to a person or community, our treasure may never arrive to give assis-
tance to said person or community.  Quoting my notes, Powell said: “Where your treasure is, there your 
heart is.  Your heart will catch up when you behave in ways that you want to become.  Pretend if necessary.  
Act in generous ways and you will become generous.”   

It’s stewardship season, as you all know by now.  I needn’t belabor Powell’s point.  Just know that this com-

munity known as Trinity Episcopal Cathedral would welcome all the generosity you can muster, even if at this 

point you are only pretending. 

Powell added something else after his comment on this Matthean passage.  Again quoting my notes, he said, 

“To grow spiritually, do these four things:  go to church, say your prayers, read your Bible, give generously.”  

That’s a pretty simple formula and I think all four of those may be things that from time to time require pre-

tending.  It’s like eating.  Not every meal is wonderfully sumptuous, every bite tasty with nicely paired wines 

and the company pleasant with nary a single obnoxious soul at the table.  Some meals are cheese and crack-

ers grabbed on the run.  Both feed the body, and very few of us miss a meal just because every meal can’t be 

a sumptuous feast.  So too, not every worship service attended, every prayer said, every Scripture passage 

read, will inspire.  But we keep showing up for all of it, pretending when necessary. 
 

With Gratitude, 

Canon Ruth 
775-721-2669 

             +  +  +  

Ecumenical Bible Study is studying Jeremiah.  No preparation necessary.  No study guide 

to buy.  Friday mornings at 9:00AM via Zoom.  The schedule for Fall-Spring 2021-2022 is 

November 5, 19; January 14, 28; February 11, 25; March 11, 25; April 8, 22; May 6, 

20.  “Ecumenical” means we have Trinity folk who attend plus Lutherans, Methodists, ag-

nostics.  It’s a rich mix and the conversations are interesting.  Let me know if you want a 

Zoom invite. 

Bible and Books meets every Sunday at 9:00AM, via Zoom.  The book of Acts is being 

studied right now, supplemented with Matthew Skinner’s study guides, Acts:  Catching Up with the Spirit.  Since 

this meets during a regular worship time, the group takes turns leading the discussions.  Let me know if you want 

a Zoom invite to this.  Canon Ruth 
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Dr. Gary Gordon 

I am very excited for the official relaunch of our free organ recital series on 
Friday, Nov. 12th at Noon, featuring Dr. Angela Kraft Cross. This will also mark 
the first official concert in the Cathedral, following our renovation, and up-
grades to the organ console; which now include a moveable platform. Hav-
ing the console front and center will be great for both performer and audi-
ence alike!  

Dr. Kraft Cross Biography – excerpted from her website. 
 

Dr. Kraft Cross has performed extensively on both organ and piano, having 
given over five hundred concerts across the United States, in Canada, Eng-
land, Holland, France, Hungary, Korea, Lesotho and Guam, including such 
venues as Notre Dame Cathedral, St. Sulpice and the Madeleine in Paris, 
Washington National Cathedral in Washington, D.C., St. Patrick’s Cathedral 
and St. Thomas Church in New York City, Methuen Memorial Music Hall and 
Trinity Church in Boston, E. Power Biggs’ organ at Harvard, and Westminster 
Abbey, Paul’s Cathedral and Southwark Cathedral in London. She has re-
leased eight solo CD albums, recorded locally in California as well as in Paris, 

Lyon and London. Three of her organ albums have received critical acclaim in The American Organist maga-
zine. Her most recent releases include a 2013 CD of her organ compositions entitled Sharing the Journey, 
recorded at the Cathedral of Our Lady of the Angels in Los Angeles and in December 2016, her new WIDOR 
chez Widor album, featuring Symphonies 4,5,6 and 7 on Widor’s hometown Cavaillé-Coll organ at St. 
François-de-Sales in Lyon, France. Her organ recordings can be heard on Pipedreams with Michael Barone 
on American Public Media. She has served as the organist of the Congregational Church of San Mateo since 
1993, and is currently the Artist in Residence. She is also a regular organ recitalist at the California Palace of 
the Legion of Honor in San Francisco. In addition to her musical career, Dr. Kraft Cross retired in 2011 hav-
ing worked for 22 years as an ophthalmic surgeon at the Kaiser Permanente Hospital in Redwood City, and 
now volunteers as an ophthalmologist at Samaritan House in Redwood City. For a full bio please visit ange-
lakraftcross.com. 

November is often referred to as the “season of gratitude.” As part 
of my recovery journey, I’m deciding daily to find positives and 
acknowledge blessings. It’s been challenging to say the least, but 
I’m grateful for the marked improvement in both mobility and 
stamina each day. I’m grateful for the breathtaking beauty of Au-
tumn in Reno! I’m grateful for the many health professionals 
who’ve shown great kindness and provided excellent care. And, I 
wish space allowed listing many more things. Finally, I must share 
immense gratitude for my dear friend, Dr. Hentus van Rooyen, 
who came to visit Oct. 20-23, on a mission of encouragement. I 
look forward to sharing his marvelous organ playing in a future 
Pipes on the River concert! 

Gary  

+  +  + 

https://www.angelakraftcross.com/recordings.php
https://www.angelakraftcross.com/recordings.php#stj
https://www.angelakraftcross.com/recordings.php#widor
https://www.angelakraftcross.com/recordings.php#widor
https://www.angelakraftcross.com/index.php#pipedreams
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Kid’s Corner 

 

Message from Judy: 

I want to thank everyone who participated in the CROP Walk project.  Church World Ministries (CWM) con-
tributed over $15,000.00 to local nonprofit organizations.  Thank you to the Trinity community and friends 
for helping to support this vital mission in our community. 

I want to thank all who have helped to create an inviting space for Sunday School and for all teachers, par-
ents, and students for creating a loving community focused on the Christian mission. 

Our mission in Sunday School is stated best in the hymn we have been singing at the close of the 9:00 AM 
worship service: 

“Go, make disciples, baptizing them, teaching them. 

Go make disciples, for I am with you till the end of time. 

Go, be the salt of the earth. 

Go, be the light for the world. 

Go, be a city on the hill, so all can see that you’re serving me.” 

-Thomas Kingo 
 

 

Sunday School Information:   

There will be no Sunday School on November 28 due to Thanksgiving holiday.  

EYC Schedule: 

November 3:  Evergreen orders are due!  

    Creative Activity:  Thanksgiving Centerpieces 

November 21:  Scavenger Hunt, pizza, fellowship 

December 5:  Learning about the season.  Possibly a cookie bake. 

December 19:  Blessing bags for neighbors/Christmas Carol Sing--off campus. 
 

I would like to express gratitude to those who have been helping with the 9:00 AM service.  We need aco-

lytes, ushers, crucifers, readers, and musicians.  If you are interested in signing up to serve at the 9:00 AM 

service, please contact Judy (education@trinityreno.org). 

And please don’t forget to place your Christmas Greens order! 

Judy 

Teen Forum:  grades 6 through 12. 

 11/7:  Abraham, Sarah, and their Adventures 
 with God 

 11/14:  Slaves in Egypt 

 11/21:  The Passover and Exodus 

Holy Moly:  grades 2 through 5. 

 11/7:  Theme:  Courage 

 11/14:  Thanksgiving theme:  Thankfulness 

 11/21:  Thanksgiving theme:  Gratitude/ 
 Blessing Jars 

Godly Play:  age 4 through grade 1. 

 11/7:  Theme:  Courage 

 11/14:  Theme:  Giving 

 11/21:  Advent Calendars 

Splash!:  birth to three years.  Contact Judy if  

 interested in this group. 
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Bishop-Elect  Bonforte Gardner                          Interfaith Thanksgiving Service 

Elizabeth Bonforte Gardner elected bishop of Nevada 
Posted Oct 11, 2021 – Episcopal News Service  

The Rev. Elizabeth Bonforte Gardner was elected as the eleventh bishop of the Episcopal 
Diocese of Nevada on Oct. 8, 2021. 
 

Gardner was selected from a slate of four candidates after a discernment process span-
ning almost two years. Beginning with a list of interested applicants, a diocesan search 
committee reviewed and selected the candidates to put before the church. The balloting process required a 
50-percent-plus-one vote occurring simultaneously from the two voting bodies. The voting members are lay 
delegates from each parish in the state and voting clergy. Gardner was selected on the fourth ballot. 
 

“This discernment brought four wonderful, gifted candidates,” said the Rt. Rev. Jim Waggoner, assisting bish-
op to the Diocese of Nevada. “Through meditation and prayer, our voting clergy and delegates selected the 
person who will serve the Episcopal Diocese of Nevada in her many-faceted needs and potential. We welcome 
Rev. Gardner and look forward to having them as part our church family.” 
 

Gardner, currently rector of St. Mark’s Episcopal Church in Alexandria, Virginia, founded Potomac Episcopal, a 
collaboration of four churches that banded together during the pandemic to expand pastoral and missional 
work in the community. 
 

“To the three other candidates, we are deeply grateful to you for your willingness to have invested your time 
and energy in this process. You have each brought us new insights into who we are, and how the Spirit is mov-
ing among us. We have been blessed by the experience of getting to know you and have been strengthened 
and encouraged by your presence. We wish you the best and know you will continue to carry forth the work 
of the church,” Waggoner said. 
 

Gardner will be consecrated bishop on March 5, 2022 in Las Vegas. This ceremony will position her to assume 
responsibilities for the pastoral and administrative work of the diocese. The Most Rev. Michael Curry, Presid-
ing Bishop, will officiate at the consecration.  

The Thirty-Sixth Annual Nevada Interfaith Thanksgiving Service 

An Attitude of Gratitude 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Worship Service of Prayer and Music From a Variety of Faith Traditions 

Sponsored by the Nevada Interfaith Association  

Sunday, November 21, 2021, 7:00 PM 

Immaculate Conception Catholic Church 

2900 N McCarran Blvd, Sparks, NV 89431 

Vaccinations and Masks are required 
 

*A community service award is being presented to Father William for his work over these past years with  

the Interfaith Counsel’s Board of Directors 

Give Thanks 

https://www.episcopalnewsservice.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/EBG.jpeg
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Social and Ministry Groups 

Next Meeting:  

Sunday, November 14, 12:30 PM 

Zoom and In Person (Conf Rm A) 

 UPDATE ON 2021 ANGEL TREE PROJECT 

The Daughters of the King have started 
working with the counselors at Stead Ele-
mentary School, receiving a list of about 
120 names of children who could use our 
assistance this Christmas. Debbie Zalmana 
has sent the Family Assistance Request 
forms to the school, and the counselors have sent them 
to the parents to fill out with each child’s information, 
and return by October 21. Debbie will then be making 
individual angels with the information for each child on 
them. When she has done all this data entry, the parish-
ioners will get a notification with all the details on how to 
adopt an angel. The process will be done through email, 
like we did last year. Stay tuned for more updates! 

 
 
 

DATE:       Saturday, November 13th 

TIME:        8:00 AM Breakfast 

PLACE:     Gold n' Silver (4th and Vine) 
 

Due to Thanksgiving this is the only event scheduled. 
Thank you.  
 

Please RSVP to Clyde at:  cnp_reno@yahoo.com  
WOULD YOU LIKE TO BE A PART OF THE CIRCLE 

OF FRIENDS?  

Circle of Friends is a group of about ten people who 
commit to daily check-in phone calls with each other. 
This is how it works: You are given one name to call. 
You call this person, usually in the morning, to check 

in on them; how they are, what’s 
going on for the day, etc. If for 
some reason you can’t reach your 
person, there’s a system in place to 
do a further check. In turn, you also 
receive a phone call from someone 

who checks in with you. Every so often, the leader of 
the group switches the names around, so you have a 
“new” person to call and you have a “new” person 
checking in with you.  

If you would like to join this group, contact  Dorothy 
Walrath, 775-829-0568 or walrath1@aol.com.  

 

Who:    The Divinely Fine Women  

When:   Saturday, November 20th 

Time:   12:00 PM 

Where:  Two Chicks 

5851 S. Virginia St., Reno 

RSVP to Liz at 775-287-9642 . 

All women of the church are welcome to join us.  

A MESSAGE FROM THE 
CONTEMPLATIVE PRAYER GROUP 

ST. PAUL’S FOOD PANTRY 
 

We continue to request donations for 
the St. Paul’s Food Pantry.   There con-
tinues to be a great need for food and 
personal hygiene donations. The red 
barrels are now located in the two 

entrances of the Cathedral as well as the Parish 
Office entrance. Please bring your food items to wor-
ship service and deposit them as you enter the Cathe-
dral. Your continued financial contributions are wel-
comed as well. Thank you in advance for whatever 
you are able to give.  It is very much appreciated.  
Marty and Burke Stancill 

I will set a table 
For my soul 
Among the trees 
Quiet, I will wait 
Beneath a canopy of 
leaves 
  

Let stillness be the 
table 
Let silence be the cloth 
Let sunlight be the 
service, gleaming 
My seat a bed of moss 
  

I will set a table 
For my soul 
Out in the wild 
Calling her to come 
And play, as if she were 
a child 

Let soft winds be the 
music 
Let flowers be the dance 
Let butterflies be our 
hearts, weaving 
Patterns out of chance 
 

I will set a table 
For my soul 

In forest glade 
Inviting her to rest 
And feast, on Bread 
No hands have made 
 

Let wonder be the bless-
ing 
Let laughter be the 
prayer 
Let forgiveness be our 
cup, healing 
And let Love be the fare 
  

I will set a table 
For my soul 
Where woods are deep 
 

And wide enough for 
two 
Or more, so you can sit 
by me 

by Nichole Q. Perreault, Connecticut, USA - a poem 
birthed out of her daily Centering Prayer group 

NEW DAY AND PLACE FOR CONTEMPLATIVE (SILENT) PRAYER 

BEGINNING on MONDAYS 

NOVEMBER 1st at NOON 

In person in the Cathedral Library 

Contact: Joan Peyser: joan.peyser1435@gmail.com 
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COVID Protocols                                              Baptisms New Members Event 

Baptisms to be Celebrated on Sunday, November 7th 
                              All Saints Sunday – 11:00AM 
 

We will observe All Saints Sunday with Baptisms as we ourselves renew our baptismal vows. 
This important “entrance rite” brings us into covenant with our Lord as we seek God’s grace 
to guide us in our life and faith pilgrimage. If your child is not listed below, please be in touch 
with me that we may have the appropriate paper work and preparations completed before 
the November date. Thank you, Fr. William  

 

Marcus Oliver Sosa-Escobar 
Sailor Lucille Krukow 

Frances Grace McGrannahan 

NEW Members to be Received Sunday, November 14th  

Prior to the pandemic closures in 2020, we were prepared to perform several baptisms and 
formally receive new members. Easter 2021 presented us with the same situation, no poten-
tial to gather in-person. We are now back in the Cathedral space, and we are planning to fi-
nally achieve this spiritual milestone for many who have patiently been standing in the 
wings. The following names are the individuals being received primarily coming to us from 
other denominations and being received by “Affirmation of Baptism.”  

Since Bishop Jim Waggoner cannot be with us, we have a Zoom Meeting with him in which he will speak 
with each individual and we will do the actual “Rite of Reception.” On Sunday, November 14th, at the 
11:00AM service, Father William will be able to pronounce their reception and have the congregation wel-
come them. These individuals are: 

Our COVID Protocols: 
 

As we have moved back into our Cathedral space, we will be under the same protocols and procedures that 
have been in practice since we opened for in-person worship in the Parish Hall since the month of May. Ad-
ditional changes occurred in July as our Governor, CDC, and our Diocesan Office addressed the surge with 
the Delta variant, that masks must be worn indoors and that we cannot be singing. 
 

Our requirements for worship services and any activity on campus are: 
 

  We are wearing masks at all times in-doors. 

  Adults and children 12 and older are required to be vaccinated. 

  Worshippers must sign in at the door (A contact list is required. If a break-out case would occur,  
  we would be able to notify attendees of a need to quarantine) . 
  We are able to handle only 100 worshippers at each service. 

Marlyse & Mikkel Bassett (transfer) 
Fiona E. Brenner (transfer) 

John Buccola 
Zachary Caldwell 

Keith Dowell 
JD Escobar and Yavier Sosa 
Sallie B. Frainier (transfer) 

Judy Landis (transfer) 

Sloan McDonald 
Melissa and Grady McGrannahan 

Kurt Mische 
Debi and Ron White 
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Ministry Moment #4      Services to Return 

 

 

 

 

“Every generous act of giving, with every perfect gift, is from above…” James 1:17, NRSV 

The theme of every perfect gift for this year’s stewardship campaign has us all reflecting on gifts that we’ve given 

and received.  I am giving this Ministry Moment today as a Sunday School (SS) teacher. 

As I reflect on being a Sunday School teacher at Trinity, I think of being a SS student as a child.  I remember very 

distinctly the year the church gifted me a bible as a commemoration of my growth as a Christian.  It was heavy 

and gold.  And I felt the warmth and love of my church family when I, and my fellow 3rd graders, received that 

gift during a church service. 

Your generous gifts over the last 15 years have enabled Trinity to grow our youth education program immensely.  

What drew me to Trinity 14 years ago was that same feeling of warmth and unconditional welcome.  All the chil-

dren were included in the whole of our service and they were loved by this church family.  It was an honor to 

become a SS teacher as we developed the separate space for deeper learning of the Christian faith, first on 

Wednesday afternoons and then moving it to Sundays after the 9AM service.  It is a joy to work with all of the 

dedicated volunteers who serve as SS teachers and with our Christian Education Director, Judy Landis.  It is amaz-

ing to witness the Spirit work within our children in the program that includes toddlers to teens.  Without your 

generous and sustained gifts, this program would not be able to offer so much to families in our parish. 

As anyone can tell you, it would be unusual for me to speak to you without mentioning my own children.  So, I 

close with a story about a gift my girls received when they were four and six years old.  It was Christmas and my 

in-laws had come over to our house to open gifts and have breakfast with us that morning.  They gave the girls 

each a card as a gift.  Cards are not very exciting to four and six year-olds, so I was anxious that they would ex-

press their gratitude for the gift.  The girls opened up the cards and inside were two perfectly pressed $100 bills, 

which was amazingly generous.  As they saw what was inside, their eyes grew bigger.  Olivia grabbed the bills, let 

the card drop to the floor, raised one bill in each hand and yelled: “Wow!  Two whole dollars!  Yesss!” as she 

shook the bills triumphantly!   

Please know that whatever amount you are able to generously pledge to financially support Trinity is enthusiasti-

cally appreciated and supports our ability to give the children of our parish family a warm and safe place to grow 

in God’s unconditional love. 

Kait Flocchini 

Former Weekend Services to Return 

At its September meeting, the Trinity Vestry recommended canvassing parishioners who previously attended the 5:00PM 
Saturday and 7:30AM Sunday weekend services to determine their interest in returning to in-person worship. The results of 
the canvas revealed a strong desire to see those services return. In addition, there was enthusiastic support from Trinity’s 
clergy and staff. Subsequently, Vestry at its October 19 meeting voted to re-establish 5:00PM Saturday and 7:30AM Sunday 
in-person worship effective November 20 and 21. While desirable to begin those services sooner, it takes time to develop 
the procedures and to confirm the necessary clergy to participate. With this decision, all our pre-COVID weekend worship 
services will have returned. Return of other midweek services is under study and consideration.  
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Vestry Report  Finance Report 

The Vestry met using Zoom Meeting. The meeting began with 

reading of the Cathedral Mission Statement followed by estab-

lishment of a quorum at 7:05 PM. The October agenda was 

amended, and the minutes of the September 21, 2021, Vestry 

meeting were approved. Financial Matters: Lindsay Campbell, 

Assistant Treasurer, reviewed the September 2021 Financial 

Statements noting that income was below budget for the 

month but on a year-to-date basis was on target. It was noted 

we are still awaiting completion of the 2020 audit by the dio-

cese. It was also noted that with the transition to a new Dean 

and Rector the Cathedral will be required to complete a full 

audit. It was reported the CARES Relief loan has been forgiven 

and the funds appropriately recognized in the Statement of 

Financial Position. Terry Cain, Junior Warden, reported the 

Faith Like a River Budget for the renovation project is anticipat-

ed to be under budget once final calculations are completed. 

Committee Reports: Terry Cain reported the Finance and Ad-

ministration Committee has approved a contract with Pinnacle 

Heating and Air Conditioning for replacement of three thermo-

stats in the Cathedral building at a cost of $1,592.60 and for an 

updated maintenance agreement in the amount of $3,300 for 

the new HVAC system and other ventilation systems. Terry also 

reported for the Property Committee that the new external 

video surveillance system is largely installed. It is anticipated 

when the new fire detection system is updated that our prop-

erty insurance company will review the facilities and possibly 

decrease our premium cost. Jim Lamb, Senior Warden, provid-

ed a report for the Cathedral Building Renovation Committee 

which noted that all pew cushions have now been delivered, 

and the necessity for additional electrical outlets in the chancel 

area is being addressed. He also noted additional lighting will 

be installed in the chancel area. Vestry discussed details of me-

morial plaques that were in the Cathedral prior to the renova-

tion. The matter was referred back to the committee for fur-

ther consideration and a full recommendation to Vestry at it 

the next meeting. Concern was expressed regarding the diffi-

culty of easy opening of the ADA accessible bathroom doors. 

Old Business: Terry Cain reported on the scheduled meetings 

with HolyCow! Consulting for further work on the results of the 

survey completed in June. Jim Lamb reported that parishioners 

who regularly attend the Saturday 5 PM and Sunday 7:30 AM 

services were interested in having in-person services. He also 

noted that staff is enthusiastic in their support for the services. 

Vestry approved return of in-person services for the Saturday 5 

PM and Sunday 7:30 AM services to begin on the weekend of 

November 20-21, 2021. The details of procedures and preach-

ing Rota will be addressed by the wardens and clergy. Jim Lamb 

reported that Trinity received a grant from the Orvis Founda-

tion in the amount of $76,241 for expenses associated with the 

renovation of the Cathedral pipe organ. The Cathedral is great-

ly appreciative of the significant support it has received over 

the past several years from the Orvis Foundation that has 

amounted to over $225,000. Terry Cain reported the Trinity 

Website is now fully operational. Margaret Zuccarini provided 

an update on the Stewardship campaign, Every Perfect Gift. 

She reported there will be ministry moment speakers sched-

uled during the weekly services as well as weekly reminders in 

The Carillon publication with mailings to members without 

email addresses or Internet access. A mailing has been sent out 

almost 300 households and pledges are already coming in. She 

also noted that pledge information is on the Trinity website. 

Carolyn Hoffman reported the Daughters of the King are organ-

izing the 2021 Angel Tree Project. She reported approximately 

133 children will receive gifts this year. The distribution of the 

“tree tags” will be via email. The start of the distribution of tags 

will be on November 1 and gifts will be delivered to the school 

on December 13. New Business: Jim Lamb reviewed the Trinity 

bylaws related to the nominations of new members to vestry. 

The committee membership consists of the retiring vestry 

members and two members at large elected by the parish at 

the Annual Meeting. This year’s Nominating Committee con-

sists of retiring vestry members Howard Bennett, Lindsay 

Campbell, Jim Lamb, John Lilley, and at-large members Robert 

Andrade and Juliet Leneaux. Howard Bennett has agreed to 

chair the committee. The committee will also propose nomi-

nees at the January Annual Meeting for the at-large members 

for the 2022 Nominating Committee and delegates to the 2022 

diocesan convention. Vestry discussed publishing an “open 

call” for anyone interested in serving for any of these open 

positions. Jim Lamb noted the wardens are in discussions with 

the diocese regarding the ceremony for Seating of the Bishop 

in the Cathedral that will take place at some time following the 

consecration scheduled for March 5 in Las Vegas. The meeting 

adjourned at 9:30 PM. The next regular Vestry meeting is 

scheduled for Tuesday, November 23, 2021, at 6 PM with the 

venue to be announced. 

 

September  Year to Date 
  Actual  Budget Actual          Budget 

Income $       28,470  $       48,083  $       455,234  $       432,750 

Expenses $       59,273  $       62,692  $       505,391  $       535,278 

Net $    (30,803) $    (14,609) $       (50,157) $    (102,528) 

Thank you for your on-going  
financial support! 

Vestry Minutes Summary—October 19, 2021 
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November 2021 Trinity Calendar 

 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1  ALL SAINTS DAY 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-12:00 PM Contem-
plative Prayer Group 
(Cathedral Library) 

2   
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-12:30 PM Staff 
Meeting Conf A 
-6:30 PM Grief 
Group* 

3 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

4 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-2:00 PM Prayer Mtg 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
-7:00 PM AA Support 
Group Conf A 

5 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:00 AM Ecumenical 
Bible Study* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-10:00 AM Christian 
Ed Cmte Meets 

6 
 
Don’t forget to set 
your clocks back 1 
hour! 

7 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:00 AM  Eucharist 
-9:55 AM Sunday 
School 
-11:00 AM  Eucharist 
(w/Baptisms) 
-12:30 EYC 
 

Daylight Savings 
Ends at 2:00 AM 

8 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-12:00 PM Contem-
plative Prayer Group 

9 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
Meeting Conf A 
-12:30 PM Staff 
Meeting Conf A 

10 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM  Sack 
Lunch 
-2:00 PM Endow-
ment Board Meets* 
 

11 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
-7:00 PM AA Support 
Group Conf A 

12 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-10:00 AM Christian 
Ed Cmte Meets 
-12-12:45PM Pipes 
on the River 

13 
-8:00 AM ALOGM 
Breakfast 
-11:00 AM Funeral 
for Connie West at 
Trinity Cathedral 
-1:00 PM-5:00 PM 
Reception for Fr 
William Parish Hall  
-2:00 PM Shall We 
Dance Concert at 
Trinity Cathedral 

14 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:00 AM  Eucharist 
(Family) 
-9:55 AM Sunday 
School 
-11:00 AM  Eucharist 
(w/new members) 
-12:30-2:00 PM DOK  

15 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-12:00 PM Contem-
plative Prayer Group 
-2:00 PM FAC* 

16 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-12:30 PM Staff 
Meeting Conf A 
-4:00 PM  You  Are 
Not Alone Support 
Group* 
-6:30 PM Grief 
Group* 

17 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

18 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
-7:00 PM AA Support 
Group Conf A 
 

19 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:00 AM Ecumenical 
Bible Study* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-10:00 AM Christian 
Ed Cmte Meets 

20 
-12:00 PM DFW 
-5:00 PM Eucharist 

21 
-7:30 AM Eucharist 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books* 
-9:00 AM  Eucharist 
(Family) 
-9:55 AM Sunday 
School 
-11:00 AM  Eucharist 
-12:30 PM EYC 
-6:30 PM Interfaith 
Service Immaculate 
Conception  

22 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-12:00 PM Contem-
plative Prayer Group 

23 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-12:30 PM Staff 
Meeting Conf A 
-6:00 PM Vestry* 

24 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 
 
 
 

25 THANKSGIVING 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-10:30 AM Thanksgiv-
ing Day Service 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
-7:00 PM AA Support 
Group Conf A 

26  
++OFFICE CLOSED++ 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 
 
 

27 
-5:00 PM Eucharist 

28 
-7:30 AM Eucharist 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:00 AM  Eucharist 
(Family) 
-9:55 AM Sunday 
School 
-11:00 AM  Eucharist  

29 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-12:00 PM Contem-
plative Prayer Group 

30 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-12:30 PM Staff 
Meeting Conf A 
-6:30 PM Grief 
Group*   

12/1 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 
 

12/2 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
-7:00 PM AA Support 
Group Conf A 

12/3 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-10:00 AM Christian 
Ed Cmte Meets 
 
 

12/4 
-5:00 PM Eucharist 

12/5 
-7:30 AM Eucharist 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:00 AM  Eucharist 
(Family) 
-9:55 AM Sunday 
School 
-11:00 AM  Eucharist 
-12:30 PM EYC  

      

*Indicates via  

Zoom  

EVERGREEN FUNDRAISER ENDS WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 3rd!   

Decorate your home for Christmas while you help the youth to raise funds for their program.  
You may order on-line using the link provided or by visiting the youth table after the 9:00AM 
worship service or prior to the 11:00AM service.  Thank you for your support of Trinity’s Youth! 

  Website/Link:  https://sherwoodfundraiser.com/trinityreno  

https://sherwoodfundraiser.com/trinityreno
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We celebrate all birthdays, anniversaries, and other important dates on the last Sunday of 
the Month during worship with a special blessing. 

Barbara Alm 

Carolyn Bennett 

Brittany Block 

Nathan Block 

Nic Bortolin 

Shirley Bremenour 

Jackson Bryan 

Terry Cain 

Harold Campbell 

Jean Carbon 

Alec Clark 

Jacob Clore 

Tom Conn 

Betty Dannenfelser 

Donna Davis 

Alexandra de Peyster 

Beth Diflo 

Kathy Doyle 

Mya Dunlap 

Danica Ferro 

Glenn Fruehan 

Gary Fuller 

Pat Gardner 

Darla Garey-Sage 

Aaron Giller 

Kate Grey 

Jordan Haygood 

Carole Hess 

Carolyn Hoffmann 

Charles Karstens 

Kevin Kelly 

Abby Kent 

Paul Kent 

Vonnie Kirk 

Mark Lardner 

Maria Masters 

Gerald McMenamin 

Ted Moore 

Nicholas Morehouse 

Robert Morgan-Beesley 

Laura Neidert 

Joseph Novello 

Jocelyn Ostomel 

Helen Paganucci 

Susan Pennington 

William Roche 

Robert Roscher 

Dan Rovig 

Paula Rueckl 

Joseph Salter 

John Scott 

Sharla Scott 

Jewell Talkington 

Joseph Walsh 

Barbara Weiss 

Debi White 

Carol Wilson 

Contact your Vestry: 
 

We want to hear from you! 
 Vestry member contact  

information can be found in the 
Trinity Directory 

 
Vestry:  Senior Warden: Jim Lamb  
      Junior Warden: Terry Cain 

Secretary:  Cleta Dillard 
 

At large:  Howard Bennett, Lindsay Campbell, Gary 
Fuller, Brandon Harjer, Carolyn Hoffmann, 
Eloy Ituarte, John Lilley, Margaret Zuccarini 

 
Clerk & Legal Advisor:      Kait Flocchini 
Treasurer:          David Morgan 
Assistant Treasurer:    Lindsay Campbell 
 

Ministers: All the People of Trinity 
 

Bishop of Nevada:   The Rt. Rev. Jim Waggoner, 
 Assisting Bishop
 www.EpiscopalNevada.org  
 

Cathedral Dean: The Very Rev. Dr. William Stomski 
 E-Mail: frwilliam@trinityreno.org 
 

Canon for Parish Life: The Rev. Ruth Hanusa, 
 E-Mail: revruth@trinityreno.org 
 

Director of Music and Organist: Dr. Gary Gordon 
 E-Mail: music@trinityreno.org 
 

Christian Education Director & EYC Leader: 
 Judy Landis 
 E-Mail:  education@trinityreno.org 
 

Cathedral Administrator: Molly Vatinel 
 E-Mail: info@trinityreno.org 
 

Assisting Priest: 
 The Rev. Dr. Julius Rogina  

Lynne and Rich Charlat 

Sandra and Kenneth Dillon 

Heather and William Eaton 

Sherri and Gene Furr 

Pat and Kirk Gardner 

Melissa and Doug Grant 

Linda and Michael Hoover 

Maria Masters and Camille Quenneville 

Kerry Mueller and Leigh Reynolds 

Tracey and Kresh Rogina 


